3-7
(e.g., the relationship of fecal steroids to colon cancer) is that the
markers may themselves reflect consequences rather than antecedents of
the disease.
Analysis of Dietary Data. Regardless of the method used to collect
food intake data, the reported foods must be grouped into categories be-
fore they can be analyzed. Before this can be done, some decision must
be made concerning the kinds of variables that should be compared with
data on the occurrence of cancer.  The very first level of decision may
be whether to classify the data in terms of foods or nutrients—e.g.,
whether the variable of interest is vitamin C or citrus fruits, carotene
or grams of dark green and deep yellow vegetables.  In principle, the
important analytic variables should be identified at the outset of the
study, since that decision will determine the nature and format of the
data that are collected. For example, if the variable of interest is
total calories from fat rather than the characteristics of specific fats,
which may differ according to their sources and processing, then the
interviewer need not help the respondent differentiate between animal
fats and vegetable oils or between liquid and hydrogenated shortenings.
If vitamin C is considered to be the relevant variable rather than fresh
citrus fruit, then no effort need be made to sort out the various forms
in which oranges might be consumed (e.g., as freshly squeezed or frozen
juice, or as whole orange segments). Thus, the nature of the hypothesis
determines the nature of the classification used for data collection.
This explains much of the discrepant data from different investigations
of the same cancer site, although the source of the discrepancy may not
be immediately apparent from even the most careful perusal of the pub-
lished reports.
Since much of the research on the relationship between diet and
cancer has been based on hypotheses regarding the effects of nutrients,
the raw data on foods consumed has most often been translated into nu-
trients, such as grams of protein, animal protein, total fat, satu-
rated and unsaturated fat, cholesterol, and complex carbohydrates. The
quantitative estimates are usually based on food composition tables,
such as those developed by the U.S. Department of Agriculture•  (For an
example of these estimates, see Morgan et^ £1., 1978.) Unfortunately,
the mean values recorded in such sources as USDA Handbook No. 456 (U.S.
Department of Agriculture, 1975) may not reflect the specific composition
of the foods eaten by subjects In a particular study. For example, wide
variations in the nutrient content of unprocessed and processed foods
can result from modifications in processing procedures (e.g., the addi-
tion or removal of nutrients) over time. However, such inaccuracies will
merely tend to weaken any detected association rather than introduce a
spurious association.
Analyses based on individual foods or food groups are not encumbered
by the need to estimate nutrient intake, but are often difficult to in-
terpret because of the multiple comparisons involved.  In such analyses,
the specific substances responsible for an effect may be difficult to
identify.

